
KBE Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment Committee 
June 8, 2022 

Kentucky Department of Education, State Board Room 
300 Sower Blvd., 5th floor, Frankfort, KY 

 
I. Call to Order 

Committee Chair Holly Bloodworth called the meeting to order. 
 

II. Roll Call  
A roll call of members present was as follows: Joann Adams, Patrice 
McCrary, Jamie Bowling, and Chair Bloodworth 
 

III. Action Items 
 

A. Amendments to 704 KAR 3:305, Minimum requirements for high school 
graduation 

KDE Chief Academic Officer Micki Ray and KDE Policy Advisor Sarah Peace 
presented a detailed explanation of the proposed amendments to 704 KAR 
3:305.   

After some discussion, Chair Holly Bloodworth called for the motion to approve 
the amendments to 704 KAR 3:305, Minimum requirements for high school 
graduation.  The motion was made by Patrice McCrary and seconded by JoAnn 
Adams. 

 
B. Report from the Portrait of a Graduate Subcommittee 

Chair Bloodworth gave a brief summary of the first meeting held by the KBE 
Subcommittee Portrait of a Graduate stating it was held on May 16th.  KDE 
Division Director David Cook and KDE Policy Advisor Matthew Courtney of the 
Office of Continuous Learning were the main presenters.  David Cook gave 
information related to the history and Matthew Courtney gave the committee 
direction and some ideas to consider as the committee begins their journey and 
work to make the Portrait of a Graduate initiative successful. 

 
IV. Adjournment 

Chair Bloodworth requested a motion to adjourn the Curriculum, 
Instruction and Assessment Committee Meeting.  JoAnn Adams made 
the motion; Jamie Bowling seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
with a unanimous voice vote. 
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